
08/19/2014  Page 1 of 2 
#14-0732 
 

 
                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #14-0732 
 REGULAR MEETING 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: August 19, 2014 
  
TITLE: Consent Resolution - License Agreement Allowing the Florida Department 

of Transportation to Access City Property – Holiday Park at Sunrise 
Boulevard and NE 10 Avenue 

 
 

RECOMMENDATION 
It is recommended that the City Commission adopt a resolution allowing the Florida 
Department of Transportation (FDOT) to access a portion of Holiday Park along US-1 for 
the purposes of sloping, grading, tying in, harmonizing and reconnecting existing 
features of the City property with the roadway improvements. 
 
Background 
FDOT has a resurfacing project along US-1 (Sunrise Boulevard) from Broward 
Boulevard to NE 17th Way.  In order to reconnect the driveway at NE 10 Avenue 
(entryway into Holiday Park) with the existing sidewalk, FDOT requires a license 
agreement with the City to access the property.  This license agreement does not 
convey an easement or permanent rights to the property. 
 
The resurfacing project is set to begin construction in March of 2015.  This agreement 
will be in effect until the completion of the resurfacing project, but no later than July 31, 
2019. 
 
Resource Impact 
There is no resource impact at this time.  
 
Strategic Connections 

It is also a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan 2018 initiative, included within the 
Infrastructure Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing:  

 Objective 1: Improve transportation options and reduce congestion by working 
with agency partners. 

 
This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale 2035 Vision Plan:  We are 
Connected. 
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Attachments: 
EX 1: Proposed Resolution 
EX 2: FDOT Letter of Correspondence 
EX 3: Plan of Area 
EX 4: Aerial of Area 
EX 5: License Agreement 
 
 

 

Prepared by:      Karen Mendrala, Livability Planner 

 

Department Director: Diana Alarcon, Transportation and Mobility  


